Central Ohio Emmaus Board Report
August 18th, 2016

Present: Peg Markin, Danny Daum, Ruth Ruskin, Carla Rine, Allen Lamb, Kelli Fink, John
Connolly, Matt Stockton, Dan Cripe, Siiri McCollister, Tara Gilbert

Pastor Aaron was unable to attend the meeting, but had a devotion prepared on Exodus 33-34.
The reading was shared, we prayed for our community and our board.

John Morehart and Brad Rine were present to give a report on Men’s Walk #70. Here are some
of the highlights that were shared.

*Possible board reps.- please give a list to the LD

*Team formation was a success, but TL calls had to be made to the C list, and ATL to the D list
*The weekend was filled with God’s presence and was very successful

*The thumb drive given to the LD was wonderful and very useful. Thank you!

*The schedules for the weekend seem to still be a little off. The prayer partner times are
inconsistent. They had prayer partners come 45 minutes before a talk, and pastor’'s 30 minutes.
*Having 5 tables worked really well for the weekend! There were several Emmaus Board
members that were present throughout the weekend and it was appreciated.

*The Board Rep. gave the Body of Christ talk, and it went really well.

*It was noticed that several of the same people were working in the kitchen for the weekend. It
was appreciated for the time that they gave.

The minutes from July, taken by Mary Rodman in Tara’s absence, were read and approved by
Kelli Fink and Matt Stockton.

The Treasurer Report was given by Siiri. We began July with $9,228.78. Our income from the
month was $191.00. Our expenses totaled $134.06 Our ending balance for July is $9,362.84.
The report was approved by Allen Lamb.

Kelli Fink reported that she has 14 applications for the Women’s Walk November 10-13th. 6 of
those applications are new. She is in the process of confirming the applications.

It is time to prayerfully think about who might be good to serve on the Emmaus Board for next
year. As Board members, please think of 5 names that you would like to bring to the Board as
possible candidates for positions that will need to be filled to our next meeting. Also, think about
what works best for you with meeting nights.

Danny Daum, supplies, stated that Rita Rausch has been given all the books needed for the
November walk, and he plans on cleaning up the closet again. We also are in need of some
new candles for candlelight. Danny is going to investigate costs at different places.



Allen Lamb, logistics chair, stated that he sent out an email to 100 people to help for the Men’s
walk. For set-up he had 3 board members help. Sunday morning, the LOGS for the weekend
showed up at 8:00am. But 2 LOGS from the previous weekend were there to assist him.

Carla Rine, kitchen chair, said the weekend went well. We had a brief discussion and need to
remind the community that we come with servant hearts and assist wherever needed, and also
people that come and assist in the kitchen, need to be a part of the Emmaus community.

Submitted by:
Tara Gilbert



